
ELK CREEK TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS
MINUTES

October 3, 2022
 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM with the Pledge to the Flag.

Those attending were Elk Creek Township Supervisors, Michael Hill,Robert Stickner, Secretary
Shirley Bilek. Also in attendance were  Bill Taylor, Jim Reiser, and John Moyak. Robert 
Soltis, Supervisor was absent from meeting.

      
John Moyak asked for future plans on West Road. Mike Hill addressed the request with 

tentative plans of the next couple years, pending costs and availability of road materials.

Public Works –  Mike Hill reported the Township is working has finished up the last of the fall 
grading on the roads and the trucks are getting set up for plowing.

Planning Commission– Bill Taylor reported the SRSTP for Mr Preston was approved by
the planning committee and is ready to move into the next step.

West County Comm –No Report    

Erie County Planning – No Report    

ECATO  - The convention at Nicks Place on October 27 had a good turnout. 

WECEMA –Bob Stickner reported the budget has been approved with no changed from last
year. Erie Red Cross had a lot of supplies when needed.

Fire COG -  Bob Stickner reported the agreement has been reviewed and should begin 01/01/23.

           Michael Hill made a motion to accept the October 3, 2022 meeting minutes, financial report and 
bills as presented by Shirley. It was seconded by Robert Stickner. Motion approved.

General Fund Account $ 165,432.37
Liquid Fuel Account    $     5,360.72
PLGIT Account           $     97745.60
ARPA Account            $  138,633.08

Our correspondence for the month is as follows:          
           There is a recall on the F550 Ford Truck for admission software and an appointment is 

bring made for that recall.
        NW Food Pantry sent a Thank you letter for $175.00 donation made by the Clean-Up 

Committee.
         PSATS UC Contribution for 2023 will be 2.15%.

Mike Hill made a motion to accept Resolution # 110722-01 for Kyle Preston's SRSTP at 9300 
Crossingville Rd. It was seconded by Bob Stickner. Motion approved.

Mike Hill made a motion to renew the MBA for UPMC Medical for 2023. It was seconded by 
Bob Stickner. Motion approved.



 

Bob Stickner made a motion to join the Erie County COG for 2023. It was seconded by 
Mike Hill. Motion approved.

Mike Hill made a motion to accept Resolution # 10122-01, Act 75 Tax Exception Clause as 
presented by Shirley Bilek, Tax Collector. It was seconded by Bob Stickner. 
Motion approved.

A motion was made by Mike Hill and seconded by Bob Stickner to advertise the proposed 
budget review in the local newspaper. Motion approved. Shirley will submit to the paper.

A motion was made by Mike Hill and seconded by Bob Stickner to purchase the Mack Truck 
from Summit Township for $40,000, and purchase the necessary consumables needed 

from Capital Improvement fund for a total of approx. $50,000. Motion was approved.

Cranesville Fire Department usage for the month of  October was 211.3 gallons. The total for 
the year is 201.75 gallons and the year to date cost is $8336.78.

This months permits consist of : 
Amusement:

Little Church – Fall Fests
                                         

Tonya Miodus expressed continued concerns on her driveway. The Township has been watching
monitoring the conditions when it rains and will continue to do so.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley Bilek
Elk Creek Township Secretary
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